MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON THURSDAY 13TH NOVEMBER 2003 AT 8.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Valerie McKenzie, Richard Smith, Brian Smith, Margaret Wood, Barbara Nicolaou, Sheila Ball, Fr. Miller(Chair), Flora Bryant (Secretary)

1. Prayers. The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
2. Apologies for Absence: Denise Amalemba, Velda Hagen-Brown, Angela Robinson, Beryl James and Ann Horsfall.
3. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting held on 22nd October 2003 were agreed and signed as correct record.
3 a) It was noted that minutes of the previous meeting held on 4th September 2003 were agreed and signed as correct record.
4. Matters Arising from minutes of 22nd October 2003
Item 7 – Organist: It was agreed to make an initial appointment of Dick Coles as organist for six months; that this be diarised as an item for the New Year when a review would take place and a decision made to appoint permanently or not. It was felt that overall Dick was progressing well and is getting used to how the organ worked. Jackie Miller and Alison Ahearn keeping an eye on situation. It was agreed that Fr. Miller would discuss any other aspects with Dick.
Item 5 – Church Maintenance - Fr. Miller reported that bill for work carried out on downpipes totalling £1,600 had been received and that cheque had been signed and sent off.
10 – AOB –Advent Wreath. Fr. Miller said that he had not yet purchased advent wreath. Fr. Miller to action.
5. S. Mary’s Church Maintenanace
a) Vestry: It was reported that work on cupboard had not yet been completed. R.E. Smith is due to return in near future to complete remedial work. It was pointed out that 5% retainer is in place, but that the six month guarantee ended in August 2003.
b) Roof: Fr. Miller reported that there had been no progress with applying for funding towards roof, that the application for funding is dependent on Kemble Hall’s budget.It was pointed out that interested rates are likely to go up and if loan needed, then application should to be submitted before end of year.

6. The Common Fund for 2004 (this item was deferred from last meeting)
Fr. Miller reported that it was envisaged that there would be an 8% increase over the next 2 years and tehn 4% in each of the two following years, but that although we had made the full increase, the 8% target for lat year had not been met across the diocese. This has resulted in a request for next year of a10% increase on current giving, which for St. Mary’s, is just under £3,000 more. There is also a request for a one off payment of £2991 from parishes to cover the diocesan shortfall. This would not be used in calculating future percentage increases. It was discussed and recognised that while S. Mary’s could afford the increase next year, the Kemble Hall outgoings is not yet known and therefore if problems arose with the KH there would be a knock-on effect. It was also pointed out that there is a commitment for roofing. It was agreed to pay a 10% increase by Standing Order and to include the one off payment to be spread across the year. It was also agreed that if difficulties arose, then would need to cut back.
6 Other Parish Buildings: Nothing to report
7. Cottage Rents
Fr. Miller reported that all three tenants are behind with rent, totalling £10,000 and that Biscoes have been instructed to write to tenants asking that back rent be paid. It was pointed out that one tenant in particular is persistently being late with payment of rent and that legal advice should be sought regarding whether serving an eviction order would succeed. It was agreed that i) Biscoes be instructed to write to tenant asking that back rent be paid ii) that this should be monitored and PCC updated at the next meeting and iii)That once legal opinion is obtained would use Fairbain, Smith, local Solicitors.
8. A year of Mission 2004
Fireworks Display: Fr. Miller reported that this event went very well and that valuable pastoral contact made. The event was advertised on website which proved successful. Fr. Miller added that the plan is to have one event each month to draw people in. The next event is the Christmas Bazaar in November followed by Confirmation in December. Other suggestions of events put forward were: Grand opening for all, Caribbean evening, All Nations evening. Activities would be rolled out in stages. It was agreed that Fr. Miller would diarised calendar of events.
9 The Kemble Hall
Grand Opening Fr. Miller reported that the Bishops Chaplain had rung the Princess Royal private secretary following up on visit to do grand opening and had reported that this may/may not happen, but if the Princess Royal undertakes grand opening will need to drop everything.
Various suggestions/proposals were made in the event of the Princess Royal not conducting opening e.g. Bishop of London, Bishop of Edmonton, David Lammy, M.P.- would be held in the spring 2004. It was pointed out that by that stage the Kemble Club Food and Hygiene would have been completed.. It was pointed out that advertisement is very important. It was agreed that if there is no news from the Princess Royal Office by next month, would need to firm up arrangements. It was acknowledged that other events could happen quite independent of Princess Royal’s visit. 
10. Parish Administrator J.D.
This item was deferred. Fr. Miller informed PCC that copy of J.D. had been obtained but that he needed to gather more information.
11. Parish Diary and Events
Re-agenda for next meeting. 
12. Christmas Bazaar - Fr. Miller explained that plans are going well and response is good. That there is at least one name against every space for volunteers.. No volunteer for Santas Grotto as yet.
13. Vicar-s Notices and Correspondence
Fr. Miller reported that he had ordered ‘Hall for Hire Banner’ in Velcro, which is re-usable. To be delivered next week.

The meeting of the Parochial Church Council ended with closing prayers.

DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 
10TH DECEMBER AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE


